Different oils (gear and engine) that have the same API ratings and viscosity should perform basically the same.   Different companies do use different base stocks and additive packages, so there is a difference between brands and some people have valid preferences for particular brands...

From the API Specifications:

GL-1:  An older specification that is still valid and in use:

Used in heavy-duty manually operated transmission and gear boxes; spiral bevel and worm axles; steering gears, universal joints, and spline shafts; enclosed industrial gears and flexible couplings 

Note: not recommended for hypoid gears 

GL-4:  A newer specification that is still valid and in use, but not as prevalent as the newer GL-5 rated lubricants:

Used in manually operated transmission and gear boxes, hypoid gears requiring extreme pressure lubricants, compatible with “yellow metals” such as bronze found in synchronizers and other transmission components.

GL-5: Recent specification this is still valid and in use, very prevalent.   

Recommended for use in hypoid or spiral bevel gear differentials and manual transmissions and limited slip differentials requiring extreme pressure lubricants and high shear resistance, may not be compatible with “yellow metals” such as bronze found in synchronizers and other transmission components.

GL-5/MT-1 Current specification, very prevalent.

Recommended for use in GL-5 applications, compatible with “yellow metals” such as bronze found in synchronizers and other transmission components.

In general: A higher API coded product may be used as a replacement for an earlier coded specification.   There are some exceptions to this, notable are “yellow metal” issues with gear oil and some problems experienced by two stroke diesels with some of the multi-viscosity engine oil specifications from the mid-eightees…

Any gear oil that meets the requirements of the lube order for the truck (the 90W GL-1) will work just fine.   One that meets the GL-4 or the GL-5/MT-1 specifications also will work well although they are likely to be more expensive although more readily available then the GL-1.   They are formulated for higher-pressure applications and to be “friendly” to synchronizers, but the pressures found in the M37 are not in this range.

I have not heard of anyone having problems with bearing degradation in a M37 due to use of a gear lube without yellow metal protection, but there are numerous folks who have reported problems with the M35 series of trucks using GL-5 lubricants….

FWIW:

I run Castrol Gearmax 90W in a GL-5, MT-1 that I purchase from Agri-Supply for about $30/bucket in my Cummins powered M37 and in my M38 without problems.  I run Warren 90W in a GL-1 that I purchase from Agri-Supply for about $17/bucket in the M35A2.
